
Spokane Plan Commission Transportation Sub-Committee Minutes 
 
May 2, 2023 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes: Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by Clifford Winger 
 
Attendance: 

• Subcommittee Members Present: Clifford Winger (Chair), Charles Hansen, Paul Kropp, 
Raychel Callary, Eve McMenamy, Charlene Kay, Mike Tresidder, Samantha Hennessy, 
Jennifer Soto 

• Subcommittee Members Not Present: Mary Winkes (Vice Chair), Michelle Pappas, Kris 
Neely 

• Non-Voting Subcommittee Members Not Present: Council Member Jonathan Bingle 
• Quorum Present: yes 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Jackie Churchill, Tyler Kimbrell, Inga Note 

Public Comment: 

None 
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the April 4, 2023 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Chair Report – Clifford Winger 
• Clifford Winger reported that the California Resource Board banned diesel trucks in 

2036. He also brought to attention an article in Inlander that was about pedestrian 
and bicycle crashes. The next PCTS meeting may be rescheduled to later in June. 

2. Secretary Report – Colin Quinn-Hurst   
• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that there will be a webinar about Safe Streets for All 

implementation grant at 10:30 today. He placed the link to the webinar in the 
meeting chat. Additionally, there is a survey from the WA Traffic Safety Commission 
and the link is in the chat.  

• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the next Bicycle Advisory Board will be a special 
mobile meeting.  

• May is Bike Everywhere month and there will be various events to encourage 
bicycling. 

• There will be a preview of new American Association of State Highway and 
Transportation Officials (AASHTO) Guide to the Development of Bicycle Facilities on 
May 23rd. 

3. Council Liaison Report – Johnathan Bingle  
• none 

4. Stakeholders Report –  
• Paul Kropp, Neighborhood Alliance – none 
• Rachel Callary, Citizen-at-Large – none 
• Mike Tresidder, Spokane Transit Authority (STA)- reported that CityLine amenity 

installations are continuing.  
• Charlene Kay Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) – gave a status 

update on North Spokane Corridor and reported that the public survey received over 
500 responses on 2 primary alternatives. WSDOT is also reengaging neighborhoods on 
Children of the Sun trail around North Spokane Corridor.  



• Charles Hansen, Whitman Neighborhood Council, PeTT Committee – none 
• Eve McMenamy Spokane Regional Transportation Council (SRTC) reported that there 

will be a board meeting next week and WSDOT will present on the North Spokane 
Corridor.  

• Samantha Hennessy, Spokane Regional Health District- reported that the AASHTO 
guide to the Development of Bicycle Facilities will be held online on May 23rd from 12-
1 pm.  

Workshops/Presentations: 

1. Safe Streets for All Grant 2023 Grant Application 
• Presentation provided by Inga Note 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 AM 
 
Next Plan Commission Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, June 6, 2023  
 
 


